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SPRI  
IA-1 Canvass 
Sheraton Suites 
Rosemont, IL 
April 15, 2025 

Minutes 

Call to Order 
The IA-1 Canvass Task Force meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m CT by Colin Griswold. The SPRI 
Antitrust Statement was read. 
 
Roll Call 
Those present were:   
Colin Griswold, OMG 
Joshua Adam, RTE Solutions 
Stan Choiniere, SCC 
Mike Darsch, Sika 
Michael Giangiacomo, Flex Membrane Int’l Corp. 
David Hawn, Dedicated Roof and Hydro-Solutions 
Alex Holtkamp, Holcim Building Envelope 

Dylan Langer, Tremco CPG Inc. 
Isaac Martin, Trufast 
Walter McIntosh, Holcim Building Envelope 
Steve Moskowitz, Atlas Roofing Corporation 
 
Staff present: 
Linda King, Association Manager

Reports & Updates 
1.) The Task Force reviewed section 4.2 which addresses sample size and ribbon spacing. It was noted 

that while directions are clear for 4in, 6in, and 12in ribbon spacing, the section did not address 
challenges with other spacing.  

-The Task Force agreed that an addition should be made to commentary section C4.2 
describing challenges with comparing results for the same number of ribbons applied at 
different spacings. 

2.) It was mentioned that the definition of “roof section” is unclear making it difficult to determine the 
number of tests required (section 4.12). 

-The Task Force agreed that “roof section” or “roof area” should be defined in the definitions 
section (2.0). 

3.) Task Force Members acknowledged a growing demand for spatter testing. Spatter-specific test 
protocols are not currently included in the standard. 

-Task Force Members agreed that spatter testing should be addressed as part of these 
revisions (section 4.2 or elsewhere). 

4.) Task Force Members will continue reviewing ANSI/SPRI IA-1 (2021) and review a red-line version of 
the document during the next Task Force meeting – July 22, 2025. 

 
Adjournment 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m. CT. 

Submitted by: Colin Griswold, Task Force Chair 



 

 2 WD-1 January 17, 2025 Minutes 

 

 

 


	Minutes

